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Hi Jeff, 

Leong, David (CPq 
Friday, October 28, 20164:30 PM 
Suess, Jeff (ADM) 
RE; GPR for 1975 Galvez 

Sorry for the delay. The City Attorney got back to us today. 

The Administrative Code does not expressly require a GPR for condemnation actions, but that 2015-013598GPR 
analyzed and found that the acquisition, demolition, and redevelopment of the 1975 Galvez property for purposes of 
relocating the Central Shops was, on balance, Jn conformity with the General Plan. Because the current proposal is 
within the scope of the project considered in 2015-013598GPR - indeed, an element of that project - no further 
General Plan referral is required. 

Hope this helps. 

Thank you, 

David Leong, BSCRP 
Planner Technician / / Citywide Division 
Plannln9 Department I City and county of San Francisco 
1650 Mission Street, suite 400, San Francisco, CA 94103 
Direct~ 415-575-8716 


